HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, MARCH 12, 2013 – 9:40 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Schleiff, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Michael Schleiff to discuss to discuss contract negotiations for Dispatch, Fire, Patrol Officers, Sergeant, Highway and Police Chief:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


POLICE CHIEF

Hours 

Roy suggested that they put in set hours for the chief as they have it for the fire chief.  Schleiff pointed out that the fire chief is a strong chief and the police chief is not.  Garron stated if they specified hours and he was to work more he may say that I worked my forty hours this week and that it.  The reason why Roy is suggesting this is that she has received feedback about when the chief is there and does not want it to be questioned and said that she does not think Broderick would be offended by this.  Garron was okay with it as long as it does not specify exact hours and it is approached in the right way.  

Performance Evaluation

Roy stated that performance evaluations are done for the fire chief and all the other department heads hence she would like it put in the contract.

Salary

Roy said that when FinCom was looking at the current salary the chief receives they felt they were not going to pay that amount and asked Garron and Schleiff if they wanted to do a salary survey.  Garron dislikes doing the salary survey because every town’s budget is different.  With that being said Roy suggested using the ten towns that we have been using for other surveys. 

HIGHWAY  

The bargaining unit is requesting the following which Seelig stated is not going to happen:

· 4% raise for each year of contract.  If no agreement to this request, open contract for money issues every year of contract

· Paid time and a half for hours worked when government issues a state of emergency.

Seelig will talk to Bob Badore about the following requests:

· All Sunday hours to be paid at double time rate whether called in or snow plowing.

· Increase call back time on Sundays from three hours to four hours.

· Summer schedule of four nine hour days Monday – Thursday and four hours on Friday.  This will be from May 1st to September 1st
Requesting the following by Seelig thinks highly unlikely:

· Discontinue the procedure of selectmen authorizing the carry over of unused vacation time for highway/cemetery department

· Receive minimum three hours when called in.  
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DISPATCH

Bargaining unit is requesting the following but is not happening:

· 75% of all accumulated sick leave to any full time employee upon ending of service.

Meals for Court Time

Requesting $15.00 meal allowance.  Seelig stated that maybe they can work something out.

Wage Schedule

5% increase 1st year

5% increase 2nd year

5% increase 3rd year

At this time the board cannot commit to anything.

EMD Stipend

Bargaining unit is requesting $850 stipend.  Roy stated that this is a requirement of the job and asked where the town stands with the ten towns as we may be paying our dispatchers more then other towns.

Recognition

Requesting change in classification from Public Safety Civilian Dispatcher to Emergency Medical Civilian Dispatcher, which Seelig thinks is getting dropped.  

Schleiff left the meeting at 10:20 p.m. due to the discussion of Police Chief and Sergeant negotiations.

SERGEANTS

The following is an informal proposal for the Sergeants

· Bidding of shifts along the lines of the patrol officers

· Rotation for filling overtime shifts

· Drug policy - If they wanted the drug testing then something needs to be given in return.  

· Separation between the patrol officer pay scale and sergeant pay scale

· Language so that some of sick leave does not count as overtime

Roy stated that research showed that Step 1 is in line with other towns.  

All three bargaining units were told that the town cannot back up wage increases at this time because we do not have the money yet. 

Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 10:30 p.m.
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Kim R. Roy
Clerk

/pjm

